
2036 Federal Register / Vol. 77, No. 9 / Friday, January 13, 2012 / Notices 

1 See 2007–08 Final, 74 FR at 19048. 

a brief summary of the argument, and a 
table of authorities cited. Further, we 
request that parties submitting written 
comments provide the Department with 
a diskette containing an electronic copy 
of the public version of such comments. 

We intend to issue the final results of 
this administrative review, including 
the results of our analysis of issues 
raised in the written comments, within 
120 days of publication of these 
preliminary results in the Federal 
Register. 

Assessment Rates 
The Department shall determine, and 

CBP shall assess, antidumping duties on 
all appropriate entries. In accordance 
with 19 CFR 351.212(b)(1), we 
calculated an importer-specific 
assessment rate for these preliminary 
results of review. We divided the total 
dumping margins for the reviewed sales 
by the total entered value of those 
reviewed sales for the importer. We will 
instruct CBP to assess the importer- 
specific rate uniformly, as appropriate, 
on all entries of subject merchandise 
made by the relevant importer during 
the POR. See 19 CFR 351.212(b). The 
Department intends to issue instructions 
to CBP 15 days after the publication of 
the final results of review. 

The Department clarified its 
‘‘automatic assessment’’ regulation on 
May 6, 2003. See Antidumping and 
Countervailing Duty Proceedings: 
Assessment of Antidumping Duties, 68 
FR 23954 (May 6, 2003) (Assessment of 
Antidumping Duties). This clarification 
will apply to entries of subject 
merchandise during the POR produced 
by DSM for which DSM did not know 
its merchandise was destined for the 
United States. In such instances, we will 
instruct CBP to liquidate unreviewed 
entries of DSM-produced merchandise 
at the all-others rate if there is no rate 
for the intermediate company(ies) 
involved in the transaction. See 
Assessment of Antidumping Duties for a 
full discussion of this clarification. 

Cash-Deposit Requirements 
The following deposit requirements 

will be effective upon publication of the 
notice of final results of administrative 
review for all shipments of steel plate 
from Korea entered, or withdrawn from 
warehouse, for consumption on or after 
the date of publication, as provided by 
section 751(a)(2)(C) of the Act: (1) The 
cash-deposit rate for DSM will be the 
rate established in the final results of 
this review; (2) for previously reviewed 
or investigated companies not listed 
above, the cash-deposit rate will 
continue to be the company-specific rate 
published for the most recent period; 

(3) if the exporter is not a firm covered 
in this review, a prior review, or the 
less-than-fair-value investigation but the 
manufacturer is, the cash-deposit rate 
will be the rate established for the most 
recent period for the manufacturer of 
the merchandise; (4) if neither the 
exporter nor the manufacturer has its 
own rate, the cash-deposit rate will be 
0.98 percent,1 the all-others rate 
established in the less-than-fair-value 
investigation, adjusted for the export- 
subsidy rate in the companion 
countervailing duty investigation. This 
deposit requirement, when imposed, 
shall remain in effect until further 
notice. 

Notification to Importers 
This notice also serves as a 

preliminary reminder to importers of 
their responsibility under 19 CFR 
351.402(f) to file a certificate regarding 
the reimbursement of antidumping 
duties prior to liquidation of the 
relevant entries during this review 
period. Failure to comply with this 
requirement could result in the 
Department’s presumption that 
reimbursement of antidumping duties 
occurred and the subsequent assessment 
of doubled antidumping duties. 

These preliminary results of 
administrative review are issued and 
published in accordance with sections 
751(a)(1) and 777(i)(1) of the Act. 

Dated: January 9, 2012. 
Paul Piquado, 
Assistant Secretary for Import 
Administration. 
[FR Doc. 2012–613 Filed 1–12–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

International Trade Administration 

[Application No. 92–10A001] 

Export Trade Certificate of Review 

ACTION: Notice of issuance of an Export 
Trade Certificate of Review to 
Aerospace Industries of America 
(‘‘AIA’’) (Application No. 92–10A001). 

SUMMARY: The U.S. Department of 
Commerce issued an amended Export 
Trade Certificate of Review to 
Aerospace Industries of America on 
September 27, 2011. The Certificate has 
been amended ten times. The previous 
amendment was issued to AIA on 
November 29, 2010, and a notice of its 
issuance was published in the Federal 
Register on December 7, 2010 (75 FR 
75963). The original Export Trade 

Certificate of Review No. 92–0001 was 
issued on April 10, 1992, and published 
in the Federal Register on April 17, 
1992 (57 FR 13707). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Joseph E. Flynn, Director, Office of 
Competition and Economic Analysis, 
International Trade Administration, by 
telephone at (202) 482–5131 (this is not 
a toll-free number) or email at 
etca@trade.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Title III of 
the Export Trading Company Act of 
1982 (15 U.S.C. Sections 4001–21) 
authorizes the Secretary of Commerce to 
issue Export Trade Certificates of 
Review. The regulations implementing 
Title III are found at 15 CFR Part 325 
(2010). The U.S. Department of 
Commerce, International Trade 
Administration, Office of Competition 
and Economic Analysis (‘‘OCEA’’) is 
issuing this notice pursuant to 15 CFR 
325.6(b), which requires the Secretary of 
Commerce to publish a summary of the 
issuance in the Federal Register. Under 
Section 305(a) of the Export Trading 
Company Act (15 U.S.C. 4012(b)(1)) and 
15 CFR 325.11(a), any person aggrieved 
by the Secretary’s determination may, 
within 30 days of the date of this notice, 
bring an action in any appropriate 
district court of the United States to set 
aside the determination on the ground 
that the determination is erroneous. 

Description of Certified Conduct 
AIA’s Export Trade Certificate of 

Review has been amended to: 
1. Add the following new ‘‘Members’’ 

of the Certificate within the meaning of 
section 325.2(1) of the Regulations (15 
CFR 325.2(1)): 
Aero-Mark, LLC (Ontario, CA); Aero 

Vironment, Inc (Monrovia, CA); AGC 
Aerospace & Defense (Oklahoma City, 
OK); AlliedBarton Security Services 
LLC (Conshohocken, PA); Castle 
Metals Aerospace (Oakbrook, IL); 
CERTON Software, Inc (Melbourne, 
FL); CIRCOR International, Inc. 
(Burlington, MA); Colt Defense, LLC 
(West Hartford, CT); Comtech 
AreoAstro, Inc. (Ashburn, VA); Crown 
Consulting, Inc. (Arlington, VA); 
Cubic Defense Applications, Inc. (San 
Diego, CA); DigitialGlobe, Inc. 
(Longmont, CO); Galactic Venutres, 
LLC (Las Cruces, NM); Gentex 
Corporation (Zeeland, MI); HCL 
America Inc. (Sunnyvale, VA); Hi- 
Shear Technology Corporation 
(Torrance, CA); Hydra Electric 
Company (Burbank, CA); IEC 
Electronics Corporation (Newark, NJ); 
Infotech Enterprises America Inc. 
(East Hartford, CT); Kemet Electronics 
Corporation (Simpsonville, SC); 
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Metron Aviation (Dulles, VA); O’Neil 
& Associates, Inc. (Miamisburg, OH); 
NobleTek (Wooster, OH); Parametric 
Technology Corporation (Needham, 
MA); PARTsolutions, LLC (Milford, 
OH); Qwaltec, Inc. (Tempe, AZ); RAF 
Tabtronics LLC (Deland, FL); 
Realization Technologies, Inc (San 
Jose, CA); Rhinestahl Corportation 
(Mason, OH); Rix Industries (Benecia, 
CA); Sanima-SCI Corporation (San 
Jose, CA); Satiar USA Inc. (Atlanta, 
GA); SCB Training Inc. (Santa Fe 
Springs, CA); SIFCO Industries, Inc. 
(Cleveland, OH); Sila Solutions Group 
(Tukwila, WA); The SI Organization, 
Inc. (King of Prussia, PA); Valent 
Aerostructures, LLC (Kansas City, 
MO); and Wesco Aircraft Hardware 
Corporation (Valencia, CA). 
2. Change the names of the one 

Member and the location of another 
Member: 
Timken Aerospace Transmissions 

LLC—Purdy Systems (Manchester, 
CT) is now called Timken Aerospace 
Transmissions, LLC; and Meggit 
Vibro-Meter Inc. has moved from 
Manchester, NH to Londonderry, NH. 
The effective date of the amended 

certificate is September 27, 2011, the 
date on which AIA’s application to 
amend was deemed submitted. A copy 
of the amended certificate will be kept 
in the International Trade 
Administration’s Freedom of 
Information Records Inspection Facility, 
Room 4001, U.S. Department of 
Commerce, 14th Street and Constitution 
Avenue NW., Washington, DC 20230. 

Dated: January 9, 2012. 
Joseph Flynn, 
Director, Office of Competition and Economic 
Analysis. 
[FR Doc. 2012–523 Filed 1–12–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DR–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

RIN 0648–XA929 

Marine Mammals; Photography Permit 
File No. 17032 

AGENCY: National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS), National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice; receipt of application. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given that 
Shane Moore, Moore & Moore Films, 
Box 2980, 1203 Melody Creek Lane, 
Jackson, WY 83001, has applied in due 
form for a permit to conduct commercial 

or educational photography on killer 
(Orcinus orca) and gray (Eschrichtius 
robustus) whales in Alaska. 
DATES: Written, telefaxed, or email 
comments must be received on or before 
February 13, 2012. 
ADDRESSES: The application and related 
documents are available for review 
upon written request or by appointment 
in the following offices: 

Permits and Conservation Division, 
Office of Protected Resources, NMFS, 
1315 East-West Highway, Room 13705, 
Silver Spring, MD 20910; phone (301) 
427–8401; fax (301) 713–0376; and 

Alaska Region, NMFS, P.O. Box 
21668, Juneau, AK 99802–1668; phone 
(907) 586–7221; fax (907) 586–7249. 

Written comments on this application 
should be submitted to the Chief, 
Permits and Conservation Division, at 
the address listed above. Comments may 
also be submitted by facsimile to (301) 
713–0376, or by email to 
NMFS.Pr1Comments@noaa.gov. Please 
include the File No. in the subject line 
of the email comment. 

Those individuals requesting a public 
hearing should submit a written request 
to the Chief, Permits and Conservation 
Division at the address listed above. The 
request should set forth the specific 
reasons why a hearing on this 
application would be appropriate. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Carrie Hubard or Joselyd Garcia-Reyes, 
(301) 427–8401. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
subject permit is requested under the 
authority of the Marine Mammal 
Protection Act of 1972, as amended 
(MMPA; 16 U.S.C. 1361 et seq.) and the 
regulations governing the taking and 
importing of marine mammals (50 CFR 
part 216). 

The applicant is requesting a five-year 
permit to film gray and killer whales in 
the eastern Aleutian Islands, primarily 
near Ikatan Bay and along the Ikatan 
Peninsula on the south side of Unimak 
Island, Alaska. The purpose of the 
project is to document killer whales 
hunting gray whales migrating through 
False Pass and Unimak Pass. In 
addition, the filmmaker hopes to 
document the behavior of marine 
animals in the presence of a gray whale 
carcass. Filming would occur between 
April and June of each year. A 
maximum of 35 killer whales and 10 
gray whales could be closely 
approached annually. Footage would be 
obtained from vessel-mounted cameras, 
a polecam that would be submerged 
next to the boat, and, as the opportunity 
arises, from a remotely operated video 
camera in an underwater housing 
placed on the sea floor near a gray 

whale carcass. The applicant would 
share footage with the scientific 
community as it may reveal to what 
extent killer whales continue to feed on 
submerged kills, how they feed on these 
carcasses, and document what other 
animals may benefit from these 
carcasses as well. Footage would be 
used for a television program about 
predators and the challenges they face. 

In compliance with the National 
Environmental Policy Act of 1969 (42 
U.S.C. 4321 et seq.), an initial 
determination has been made that the 
activity proposed is categorically 
excluded from the requirement to 
prepare an environmental assessment or 
environmental impact statement. 

Concurrent with the publication of 
this notice in the Federal Register, 
NMFS is forwarding copies of the 
application to the Marine Mammal 
Commission and its Committee of 
Scientific Advisors. 

Dated: January 10, 2012. 
P. Michael Payne, 
Chief, Permits and Conservation Division, 
Office of Protected Resources, National 
Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2012–608 Filed 1–12–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–22–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration 

RIN 0648–XA928 

Endangered and Threatened Species; 
Take of Anadromous Fish 

AGENCY: National Marine Fisheries 
Service (NMFS), National Oceanic and 
Atmospheric Administration, 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice of decision and 
availability of decision documents for 
ESA section 10(a)(1)(A) research/ 
enhancement permit 16578. 

SUMMARY: This notice advises the public 
that a direct take permit has been issued 
to the Washington Department of Fish 
and Wildlife, pursuant to the 
Endangered Species Act of 1973 (ESA), 
for installation and operation of three 
weirs on tributaries of the lower 
Columbia River, and that the decision 
documents are available upon request. 
DATES: Permit 16578 was issued on 
November 17, 2011, subject to certain 
conditions set forth therein. The permit 
expires on December 31, 2021. 
ADDRESSES: Requests for copies of the 
decision documents or any of the other 
associated documents should be 
directed to the Salmon Management 
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